June 7, 2018
Requests for the Machine Advisory Committee Related to the Ongoing NICA Project Development

The Committee is asked to review and offer comments/recommendations on the execution of the project of the NICA accelerator complex. In particular, we kindly ask the Committee to give estimates of the state of the project development and specific comments/recommendations in the following areas:
1. How the MAC does estimate, in general, the state of the project execution and progress achieved since the previous (May 2017) MAC meeting, schedule for the complex construction and commissioning?

2. Which weak points the MAC has seen in present state and plans/schedule for the project development?

3. How does the MAC estimate advance in development of the beam dynamics in the NICA Collider (including its lattice design, the beam stability analysis, operation regimes, and others)? Are there “weak points” not included in present analysis program? Particularly:

3.1. Is it necessary or useful to have two working points of betatron tunes for the NICA Collider?


3.2. Does this question need more detailed analysis? If “yes” then do define, please, concretely.
4. How does the MAC estimate the decision to use electron cooling in all ion energy range?
5. Does the MAC believes the application of one-dimensional stochastic cooling (namely — longitudinal degree of freedom) to be useful?
6. How does the MAC estimate the level of development of the Machine — Detector Interface?

7. What is impression of the MAC members of a state of infrastructure and civil construction development?
8. Do we need octupole correctors’ set in arcs?

9. What is your opinion about particle acceleration in the Collider in the colliding beams’ mode? Which real problems could you foresee? We plan accelerate/decelerate coasting beams with barrier voltage.

And the last (not the least) question: How does MAC estimate the fulfillment by the NICA accelerator team the recommendations of the previous (May 2017) MAC meeting?
As usual, the Committee is invited to issue comments or suggestions on any aspect of the programs discussed beyond those specifically included in this request pointing on weak points of present strategy of the project development. We hope that a concise report responsive to this request be forwarded to the JINR.
JINR Directorate and Project Management
